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Report to: Manchester Health and Wellbeing Board – 24 March 2021 
 

Subject: Operation Eagle Update – Response to Variants of Concern  
 

Report of: Director of Public Health 
 

 

Summary 
 
The Director of Public Health led a multiagency response to cases of Variants of 
Concern identified in Manchester in February 2021. 
 
Responding to Variants of Concern is a key part of the government's four tests for 
moving through the Roadmap out of the pandemic.  
 
This presentation describes the work that was undertaken to set up, manage and 
monitor Operation Eagle to respond to Variants of Concern in the city.  
 
The presentation covers background, our approach and key messages, actions 
undertaken, outcomes, key learning and our future approach to managing Variants of 
Concern.   
 

Recommendations 
 
The Board is asked to note the report. 
 

 

Board Priority(s) Addressed:  
 

Health and Wellbeing Strategy priority Summary of contribution to the strategy 

Getting the youngest people in our 
communities off to the best start  

The evolving nature of the COVID-19 
pandemic is having an impact on the 
delivery of all the Board priorities. Improving people’s mental health and 

wellbeing  

Bringing people into employment and 
ensuring good work for all 

Enabling people to keep well and live 
independently as they grow older 

Turning round the lives of troubled 
families as part of the Confident and 
Achieving Manchester programme 

One health and care system – right care, 
right place, right time 

Self-care 



 

 

Contact Officers: 
 
Name:  David Regan 
Position: Director of Public Health 
Telephone:  0161 234 5595 
E-mail:  d.regan@manchester.gov.uk 
 
 

Background documents (available for public inspection): 
 
None. 


